
SNOW PATROL 
 

The Snow Wardens are ready 

for action and grit supplies 
restocked in case of snow and 

icy conditions.  Please remember that the grit is 
for use on public areas only. For more 

information during extreme weather/snow 

conditions go to 
www.derbyshire.gov.uk/transport_roads/roads_t

raffic/road_maintenance/snow_info/latest_update 
 

FOOTPATH MAINTENANCE 
 

Under the County Council’s Minor 

Maintenance Scheme, the Parish 
Council carries out work to keep the local 

network of footpaths and bridleways accessible.  
If you are aware of any paths that need work 

such as undergrowth removing , please contact 

the Parish Clerk with details. 
 

PROJECTOR AND SCREEN 
 

Thanks to Cllr Taylor’s DCC 

Leadership Grant, the council 

now has a projector and screen 
available for any community 

presentations.  Please contact the Clerk for 
details. 
 

 

  

BLOCKED DRAINS & POTHOLES 
 

Please report any blocked drains, 
potholes, overgrown hedges 

restricting traffic etc to DCC 

FLY TIPPING 
 

Please report any to AVBC on 

01773 841335 or by email to 

landscapeservices@ambervalley.gov.uk 
Highways.  The easiest way to do this is on line at 

www.derbyshire.gov.uk/transport_roads/roads_t
raffic/road_fault 
 

HOW TO CONTACT US 
 

Parish Clerk:   Mrs Ros Hallam  

Duckpool, Beighton Hill, Ashleyhay, Wirksworth, 

Matlock, Derbys. DE4 4AJ       Tel: 01629 822390 

Email: parishclerk@iaa-pc.org.uk 
 

 

The clerk is the first point of contact for all 

parish and council matters 
 

Councillors: 

Ashleyhay:  

Cllr Dudley Ibbett 01629 822670 

Cllr Jane Smith                       01629 825229              

Idridgehay:  

Cllr Eric Matkin 01773 550534 

Cllr Jill Matthews 01773 550877 

Cllr Robert Tatler                            01773 550325      

Cllr Frank White  01773 550625 

Cllr Michael Westbrooke 01773 550403 
 

DCC and AVBC Elected rep. Cllr D. Taylor 

cllr.david.taylor@ambervalley.org.uk 

david.taylor@derbyshire.gov.uk 
 

AVBC:  01773 570222,  DCC: 0845 6058058 

Idridgehay, Alton  

& Ashleyhay   

Parish Council 

      
 

 
 

 

 
Welcome to the Winter 2016 Newsletter.     

You will find an extensive list of church and social 
events coming up this winter.  This follows the 

very successful quiz night that raised over £400. 

 
There are the usual reminders about the Snow 

Patrol and how to report blocked drains and 
potholes.  A group are looking at fundraising for a 

defibrillator in the village.  Please consider 

volunteering to help for this.  The local 

constabulary are also looking at setting up a 

Speed Watch group. 

 

IAA PC MEETINGS 
 

Items for inclusion on the council’s Agenda 

should be submitted to the Clerk at least 7 days 
before the meeting.  Members of the public are 

welcome to attend the council’s meeting. The 

next Parish Council meeting will be held on 

Wednesday 11 January in the Village Corn Store 

starting at 7pm.   
 

www.iaa-pc.org.uk 
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CHURCH NEWS 
 

Thank you for all the support we receive from 
Idridgehay and surrounding villages.  We’ve had a 

busy time with a number of events happening in 
the church and Alton Room.  We held a vintage 

tea party for the Queen’s 90th Birthday in June 

and raised over £330 shared between Cancer 

Research and St James.  The Summer Garden 

Fete, once again, was a great success.  Fantastic 
weather, lots of stalls and a great atmosphere 

helped to raise nearly £3000 for church building 
funds.  Our Harvest service and shared lunch was 

well attended (the food was brilliant) with 
donations to Mission Mozambique, a local charity 

supporting orphaned children.  And of course the 

Idridgehay fun quiz held in October attended by 
60 people!!  

Our work as a church in the community 

continues with a number of services held for all 

the occasions of life.  Services are generally held 

at 11.00am on the second and fourth Sunday in 
the month (additional service when there are five 

Sundays in the month). Refreshments are served 

afterwards and all are really welcome. We’d love 

to increase the size of our congregation. 
 

Special services or changes to times listed below: 

 

Sunday 13 November @ 10.50am start in 

Memorial Garden - Remembrance Service. 

Sunday 27 November, No Service 

Saturday 24 December @ 5.00pm Christmas 

Eve Carol Service. 

 

Friends of St James: thank you to our 

current sponsors.  This Scheme provides valuable 
funds to help with the upkeep of the church 

building. 

OTHER DATES  
 

New!! Festive Winter Market 
– Sunday 27 November 10.00 – 

4.00pm.  Lots of new stalls; music entertainment, 
refreshments and mulled wine. Please come and 

see us.  
 

Coffee mornings held in the Alton Room on 

the last Tuesday in the month from 10.15 – 
11.45am. A special Charity Coffee morning will 

be held 20th December in aid of Children in 
Need. Also in church the Food Bank collection 

point and please use the Book Drop to swop or 

buy books. 
 

Charity bag collection.  Bag2School will be 

collecting ‘good quality’ items for re-use (see 

their website for list of items, clothes, shoes etc) 

on Thursday 24th November.  You can use your 

own black bags and please leave in church before 
the day. 
 

If you have any ideas for social or other charity 

events or want more information about St James 

please contact Jill Matthews 01773 550877. 
 

SOCIAL NEWS 
 

Date for diaries.  This year’s Village Social will be 

held on Friday 16th December 7.30pm onwards 

at the Corn Store.  Buffet and bring your own 
drinks. Tickets will be available at the Village 

Store, cost £5.00 each, from the 7th November. 
Raffle in aid of Aquabox. 
 

SPEED WATCH  
 

If you would be interested in 

forming/joining a local speed watch 
group, please contact the Parish Clerk. 

 


